
 

  

The Chief Executive 

Timaru District Council 

nigel.trainor@timdc.govt.nz 

 

19 February 2024 

 

Dear Nigel 

Report for the period 1 July 2023 to 31 December 2023 

TDHL is pleased to present this report for the period 1 July 2023 to 31 December 
2023. 

The financial statements and activity updates below show that the positive start to the 
year has continued, with ongoing engagement with stakeholders and net operating 
profit tracking above budget. 

This report is prepared in accordance with the 2023/2024 Statement of Intent which 
can be found here.  

Financial Performance 

The financial statements for the six months ending 31 December 2023 are below. 

Profit and Loss  

• The year-to-date net operating profit is $1.0m, $0.12m favourable to year-to-
date budget. While revenue is slightly higher, the positive variance is primarily 
due to lower expenses. 

Balance Sheet / Statement of Cashflows 

• The balance sheet and statement of cashflows reflect the increased equity 
position from the close of the 2023 year.  

• The strong cash position from 2022/23 has been allocated to investments and 
capital projects such as the Martin Street and Lyndon Street acquisitions, and 
the 3 Fraser Street site sealing project. 
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Governance 

Timaru District Council 

• TDHL held its Annual General Meeting (AGM) on 6 December and acknowledges 
Council’s ongoing support. 

• Following the AGM, a productive workshop was held on the development of 
TDHL’s Investment Strategy.  

PrimePort Timaru Limited 

• TDHL continues to receive regular quarterly reports from PrimePort on 
financial performance, activity updates and health and safety.  

• An annual dividend of $757,500 was paid by PrimePort to TDHL on  
31 October 2023. As reported in the previous quarterly report the 2023 
financial year was challenging and the dividend reflects this. 

• The PrimePort Chair attended the 9 February 2024 TDHL Board meeting to 
provide an update on financial performance, sector outlook and health and 
safety. 

Alpine Energy Limited 

• The Alpine Energy Chair and Chief Executive provided a performance and 
activity update to the TDHL Board on 6 December 2023. 

• Further shareholder engagement and strategic planning is scheduled for early 
February 2024. 

Property 

• Work is complete on the 3 Fraser Street site sealing. This major capital project 
adds significant value to a key port tenant, coupled with positive environmental 
and health and safety improvements. 

• Asbestos assessments are underway for the 101 to 107 Stafford Street 
buildings (vacant former Majestic Theatre and adjoining former stores) with 
asbestos removal anticipated in early 2024. 

• The resource consent for the extension of Lyndon Street and the development 
of the TDHL industrial sites in Washdyke was lodged last in 2023. Pending 
issuance, construction is expected to commence in late 2024. 

 

Sincerely 

 

 

Mark Rogers 

TDHL Chairman  



Page 3 of 4 

 

 

 



Page 4 of 4 

 

 


